WAR DEPARTMENT OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL WASHINGTON

February 6, 1918.

Dear General Williams:

Upon receipt of your letter of February 1st recommending Major Morris K. Gordon as an officer qualified for appointment in the Inspector General's Department, I at once called up
the Militia Bureau for Major Gordon's record and was informed
that Special Orders dated this date are in the hands of the
printer, relieving Major Gordon from his present duties and
directing him to report to the Commanding General, 38th Division, for assignment to the 152d Infantry.

In view of this assignment I do not feel it advisable to ask for Major Gordon's detail in this Department at the present time. I shall, however, file your letter with his record for future consideration. I should be glad if you could inform me whether Major Gordon would prefer service in the regiment to which he is assigned, or in the Inspector General's Department.

Sincerely yours,

J. T. Chamberlas

Brigadier General Roger D. Williams, N. A., Headquarters 76th Brigade, 38th Division, Camp Shelby, Hattiesburg, Mississippi.